
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING HEWORTH WARD COMMITTEE 

DATE 14 NOVEMBER 2007 

PRESENT COUNCILLORS BLANCHARD, FUNNELL AND 
POTTER 

ATTENDEES APPROX 150 RESIDENTS 
 KRISTINA DAVEY, SENIOR NEIGHBOURHOOD 
MANAGEMENT OFFICER, CYC 
MICHAEL HAWTIN, NEIGHBOURHOOD 
MANAGEMENT OFFICER, CYC 
SGT MICHAEL WALKER, NORTH YORKSHIRE 
POLICE (NYP) 
PC RUTH ATKINS, NYP 
PCSO LAURA COGGAN, NYP 
PCSO ANNE SIMPSON, NYP 
PCSO MARK JACKSON, NYP 
PCSO MICHAEL COOPER, NYP 
PCSO SIMON HALL, NYP 
PCSO NATALIE PULLEY, NYP 
ANGUS YOUNG, STREET ENVIRONMENT 
OFFICER, CYC 
DENISE SIMMS, SENIOR PARTNERSHIP 
SUPPORT OFFICER, CYC  
REBECCA MARCUS, DEVELOPMENT OFFICER, 
CYC 
REBECCA SHERIDAN, ASSISTANT 
DEVELOPMENT OFFICER 

 
1. BURNHOLME COMMUNITY COLLEGE YOUNG PEOPLES' 

CONSULTATION  

 
Pupils from Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 were invited to take part in a series of 
workshops to enable them to give their views on: 

• The Local Development Framework and Festival of Ideas II 

• The top five policing priorities for the ward 

• How to spend £6500 on youth facilities / activities 

• How to spend next year’s Ward Committee budget 

• How to progress the three Heworth Ward Neighbourhood Charter 
Ambitions. 

 
2. FIVE-A-SIDE FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT AND SURGERY EVENT  

 
Pupils from Haxby Road, Hempland, Heworth, St Aelred’s RC and Tang 
Hall Primary Schools took part in a five-a-side football tournament. 
Heworth Police Community Support Officers refereed the matches and 
monitored the scoring. This took place alongside a barbeque and ward 
surgery. Local residents were invited to: 



• Find out more about suggested local improvement schemes for next 
year’s ward committee funding. 

• Speak to their local ward councillors. 

• Report and discuss any issues of concern with the Heworth 
Neighbourhood Policing Team. 

• Report and discuss and issues of concern with the Heworth Street 
Environment Officer 

• Find out more about the work of Environmental Health & Trading 
Standards. 

 
Haxby Road Primary won the five-a-side football competition. Cllr Potter 
presented the winning team with a trophy and all competitors were 
presented with a certificate. 
 

3. FORMAL MEETING  

 
4. WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS  

 
Cllr Blanchard welcomed residents to the formal part of the ward 
committee meeting and the minutes of the July Heworth Ward Committee 
were agreed as a true record. 
 

5. HAVE YOUR SAY ON LOCAL POLICING ISSUES  

 
PC Ruth Atkins invited residents to write their views on post-it notes on the 
top policing priorities in the ward so that the top five priorities could be 
identified. The Neighbourhood Policing Team will work in partnership with 
the rest of Heworth Ward Planning Team to address the priorities over the 
coming year. 
 

6. FESTIVAL OF IDEAS II  

 
The first Festival of Ideas happened in 2003, and is now being renewed. A 
consultation exercise where residents were asked how they would like the 
city to be, and to develop, took place during October 2007. The responses 
are being fed into the LDP Community Strategy blue print for the future of 
York. The topics included housing, climate change, environmental issues, 
historic and natural issues, flood risk and employment. A draft of the LDP 
Community Strategy will be produced in the Spring. 
  
 

7. 2008/09 WARD COMMITTEE SCHEMES  

 
Cllr Blanchard invited residents to speak about the list of possible ward 
committee local improvement schemes featured in the November 2007 
edition of Your Ward. A general discussion took place regarding the 
schemes. The following points were noted: 
 

• HE-08-09 – A resident reported that Foston Grove has had new lighting 
this year and so may not require any further lighting. 
ACTION: Kristina Davey to investigate if this is the case. 



• HE-08-21 – A resident requested that if this scheme were to go ahead, 
that any improvements made to the riverside walk were done with 
sensitivity to wildlife. 
ACTION: Heworth Ward Committee to take this point into consideration 
if the scheme goes ahead. 

 
8. HAVE YOUR SAY  

 
Cllr Funnell invited residents to raise any other issues of interest or 
concern. The following points were noted: 

• A resident raised concern at the time delay between the building of the 
Heworth Green traffic islands and the lighting of the bollards at the 
islands on the main road. 
ACTION: Kristina Davey to investigate this issue and report back to the 
resident. 

• A resident informed the meeting that the building of the former 
Burnholme Social Club has been identified for possible redevelopment. 
This building is listed on the Local List and is viewed as a building with 
local historical importance to the community. Residents were 
encouraged to make their views known on this issue through their ward 
councillors and the planning process. 

 
 
 
 
Cllr Paul Blanchard, Chair 
[The meeting started at 2.30 pm and finished at 6.35 pm]. 
 


